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Principal’s Message 

Well, it seems hard to believe, but Term One is almost finished. The impact of Covid continues, as it means we can now do some things, 
but it is nowhere business as usual. I have heard the term “Covid Fatigue” being used, and it does seem to have some truth, but despite 
that, we are trying to make school as normal and enjoyable as possible. Our students are amazingly resilient, and they are continuing to 
achieve in so many areas. Thank you also to the families working with us in these extraordinary times, keeping people safe and helping 
us focus on learning.  
 
Last week we held an Assembly to celebrate our Gold Awards students and to induct our school student leaders for 2022. It was a small 
scale of other events in the past, but it was wonderful to welcome families back into the school and to focus on the excellent achievements 
and leadership of some of our students. Thank you to Ms Clark, Ms Crnogorcevic and Ms Campbell (who was at home in isolation but 
joined us in spirit) for their outstanding organisation around this celebration. Special congratulations to Ebony Best, Sebestian Velasco, 
Claire Woolley, Ryan Scheu and Adam Bosevski, who were inducted at the same assembly as school student leaders. All of the students 
who were awarded on the day deserve to be proud of their efforts, and we thank their families for instilling such good values into their 
children. ERIC, as in Excellence, Respect, Integrity and Compassion, are the values we promote at Warilla High School, and these students 
demonstrate them on a daily basis. We look forward to holding more events like this soon, as many other students are just on the brim 
of achieving the points (VIVOs) to join the “Gold Club”.  
 
Thank you to the many Year 7 families who came to have a “cuppa” and a chat with their student’s teachers. It was a rare, dry Tuesday 
afternoon with the sun shining and lots of good conversations held in the shaded area out the front of the library. Thank you to the 
families who attended, both with and without their children. It was great to make connections and put faces with names etc. Special 
thanks also to Mrs Masters for organising some much-appreciated afternoon tea.  
 
Finally, thank you to the 80+ excellent students who helped run our Expo evening for potential new students to Warilla High for 2023. 
Again, with days of rain on either side, we lucked upon a sunny afternoon. The student guides showed small groups of highly interested 
students and families around the school. All around the school grounds, there were individual displays of student work, music was being 
played, milkshakes were provided, and as they left, everyone was given a cookie prepared by our Year 11 Hospitality and 9/10 Food Tech 
students.  Thank you to Mrs Dewhurst for her work around this much-appreciated treat. A special mention of thanks to Mr Harry, who 
coordinated the afternoon and the gift packs, which were thoroughly appreciated by all. It was repeatedly said by our departing visitors 
that one of the best-selling points of the event was the behaviour and pride of our guides that really impressed them. Parents said they 
would be thrilled if their children became like these outstanding young people.  
 
Thank you again for working with us during this time like no other. As I wrote at the start, no, it isn’t business as usual, but we a trying to 
pick out the most enjoyable parts and work to make them a reality. Please be careful over the holidays in terms of your safety and health, 
I know we have had many students contract COVID in the last few weeks, and I wish them a full recovery over the holidays.  
Keep well, stay safe!!! 
With kind regards,  

Ms Brook,Principal 

 

 

 

 

mailto:warilla-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh
http://warilla-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/
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Deputies’ Report 

The end of a school term is always a time for reflection and evaluation of the school’s improvement journey. As a public 

school, we have a moral responsibility, and therefore a strategic plan, to improve our students learning and life outcomes. 

This plan is based on our individual school’s data and community expectations.  

Term 1 2022 has not been without its challenges. Increasing COVID-19 cases within the community have been reflected in 

our attendance data, with a significant number of students and staff needing to isolate for an entire week due to the illness. 

Our school has also not been immune to the current shortage of casual teachers, who we rely on to cover the classes of 

teachers who are absent. It has therefore been difficult to maintain a consistent continuity of learning for our students in 

this environment. 

Despite these challenges, our staff have been fantastic throughout the term and have demonstrated the ongoing resilience 

and dedication that is the mark of a great team. Many of our teachers have prepared and uploaded lessons on digital 

platforms for their classes despite being unwell. All have ensured that those students in ‘isolation’ have been able to access 

their learning through these digital platforms or through work packages while continuing with their face-to-face teaching 

load. This is not a requirement of their job but is an example of our staff’s professionalism, where they go above and beyond 

their core duties to support our students. Our students have, therefore, not been unduly disadvantaged in their education 

by the circumstances of this term. 

This reflection on Term 1 has led to a broader evaluation of our school’s performance over the last two years, where both 

education and life, in general, have been sorely tested by the impact of the pandemic. As a community, we can be extremely 

pleased with how this school has responded to these challenges and the direction the school is taking. 

Despite lockdowns and periods of remote learning, our student’s HSC results over the last two years have improved. This is 

both the result of our staff enthusiastically embracing increased opportunities to undertake professional learning to lift 

results and our students who have accessed the additional support provided through our Wednesday afternoon study skills 

program. 

We have maintained our school focus on student wellbeing while increasing our focus on a school’s core business, Teaching 

and Learning. We now know our students’ strengths and weaknesses before they arrive due to a more rigorous transition 

program. We are catering for the diverse learning needs of our students, not just through existing programs such as CAP and 

CORE, but through initiatives such as our timetabled Vocabulary Program, aimed at targeting those areas of literacy and 

numeracy identified by school data as areas of need. Our entire teaching staff are participating in contemporary professional 

learning focused on skill development through the use of the Teaching and Learning Cycle.  

We have recognised that improved teaching and learning outcomes require the infrastructure that allows these outcomes 

to be delivered. The last two years have seen our school library refurbished to create a contemporary learning space. 

Specialist rooms have been created to cater for the delivery of drama and VET subjects. Upgrades have occurred to allow 

access to 21st Century technology. 

The school has also created additional undercover seating areas, installed modern water chillers/fountains and replaced the 

fifty-year-old roofing and bell system. Along with a touch of paint and landscaping, these improvements have made the 

school a more inviting space for students and the community. 

We are also leading the region by being the first public school to have a Reconciliation Action Plan and through our Diversity 

and Inclusion Statement. We are working hard to ensure our school is a safe and welcoming place for all. 

Our school offers a first-class education where all students, no matter their background, can aim high and succeed. It is 

something of which we should all be proud. 

Mr Hales, Mr Ind and Mr Boscoscuro 
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Calendar 

Week 1A 

26/04/22 Staff Return for Term 2 

27/04/22 Students Return for Term 2 

26/04/22 

29/04/22 
TTFM Survey 

28/04/22 

29/04/22 
SRC Camp 

 

Week 2B 

02/05/22 
06/05/22 

TTFM Survey 

04/05/22 
06/05/22 

Year 7 Camp 

 

Week 3A 

10/05/22 

13/05/22 
NAPLAN 

 

Week 4B 

16/05/22 

20/05/22 
NAPLAN 

20/05/22 Athletics Carnival 

 

Week 5A 

24/05/22 YAM Year 9 

26/05/22 

27/05/22 
Year 7 CAP Camp 

 

Week 6B 

31/05/22 YAM Year 9 

01/06/22 

03/06/22 
Reach Workshop 

 

Week 7A 

06/06/22 STEM Challenge Day 

07/06/22 YAM Year 9 

  

IMPORTANT MESSAGES 

LATE ARRIVAL – CHANGE OF PROCEDURES 

Up until 9.30am go to the side window of the 

Library between ‘A’ block and the Library block. 

One of the Office Staff will record your 

information and give you a late slip to get into 

class. After 9.30am report to the front office. 

Arriving late 3 times without a note from 

parent/guardian will result in parents being 

contacted by the school and consequences will 

apply. 

UPDATING STUDENT DETAILS 

If you change your address, phone number, 

including mobile number, or other contact details 

could you please let the school know as soon as 

possible? 

PRIVATE PERSONAL PROPERTY 

Personal property which is brought to school is 

the sole responsibility of the individual. The 

school is not insured to cover loss or damage. 

PARKING IN SCHOOL ZONES 

Heavy fines are imposed for illegal dropping off 

or picking up students in school zone hours. 

The school car park is for staff parking only and is 

not to be used for dropping off or picking up 

students. 

RIDING A BIKE TO SCHOOL 

Students who ride a bike to school are required 

by law to wear a helmet. 

STUDENT ABSENCES 

Students must bring a note to explain their 

absences. A green ‘Absence Book’ is available 

from the front office. Unexplained absences will 

appear on the student’s report. 

FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE 

Parents experiencing financial difficulties can 

apply for support through the Student Assistance 

Scheme. Funds are available to help with subject 

fees, school uniform and books. All enquiries 

through the front office. 
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The Foreshore Centre: Walk for Autism.  

‘Walk for Autism’ was held from the 27th of March to the 3rd of April, aiming to encourage conversations, 

awareness and support for children and adults on the autism spectrum while raising much-needed funds. 

According to Autism Spectrum Australia (Aspect), 1 in 70 people are on the autism spectrum.  

For many of our students on the autism spectrum, coping with everyday activities can cause stress and 

anxiety and prevent them from participating in events. Their differences in social communication, strong interests and repetitive 

behaviours can create unpredictable and confusing social interactions with their peers.  

We saw ‘Walk for Autism’ as a great opportunity for the Foreshore Centre to get involved and raise awareness within our community. 

The Foreshore Centre entered a team to participate in the walk and held a BBQ at school on Wednesday the 30th to raise funds.   

On Friday the 1st of April, all staff and students in the Foreshore Centre ‘walked’ for Autism. The weather on the day prevented the 

extended walk that was planned. However, it did not dampen our spirits.  We battled the rain and wind, and all walked to Warilla Bowling 

Club for lunch. This was a challenging yet fantastic opportunity for the students to interact in an unfamiliar environment and implement 

many of the life skills they had been learning. 

The smiles, laughter and pure elation when the food buzzer went off seen by both students and staff were marvellous to see. Many of 

our students were pushed far outside their comfort zone, and they thrived. Well done to all the Foreshore Centre family, and a massive 

thank you to all the school community who donated or ate a sausage sandwich for a very worthy cause.  
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SRC 

The SRC has had a cracking start to 2022. After our wings were clipped last year, the team were ready to roll early and kicked off their 

events calendar celebrating “Friendship Day”. Students could order flowers, chocolates, or messages of admiration for their friends and 

the SRC delivered these throughout the day. There were arms full of flowers and smiling faces around the school, and both students and 

teachers got into the spirit.  

This event was quickly followed by the MS Mega Swim. We had a team of dedicated swimmers that gave their time and immense energy 

to swim at the UOW for 24 hours straight from Saturday 12th March to Sunday 13th March. Special thanks to Lara Pero and Harrison Ditton 

for coordinating this event and to Nat Pero for providing adult guidance throughout, along with all the teachers and staff that supported 

this event.  

Keeping our first term focus on helping others, we registered a team in The World’s Greatest Shave for The Leukaemia Foundation. This 

is always a highlight for our school community, and it never ceases to amaze the dedication our students and staff show for this cause. 

Over 15 students cut or shaved their heads for charity, along with a handful of equally dedicated staff. The atmosphere on the day was 

one of community spirit, and we have raised more than $5000 for our school team.  

Our official induction ceremony took place in Week 9. Students were inducted at the Gold Award assembly with Year 7 as their school 

audience. It is always such a thrill to hear the students recite their pledges and receive their badges, and we hope this was inspirational 

for the students in the audience. It was also so exciting to invite parents to the ceremony after so many without them on site. Thank you 

to Ms Clarke and Ms Crnogorcevic for their arduous work in coordinating this memorable event.  

And finally, our seniors were invited to attend an Ifta Dinner at Amity College in the last week of term. The experience was a cultural 

treat. All the students made some fantastic connections with other school leaders, and the respect they showed toward the event was a 

credit to them. 

It is an absolute delight to work with such a proactive group of students. The altruism they display for their fellow students and the school 

community is astounding. We look forward to a massive year of events and initiatives and our official leadership camp in Term 2. 

Mrs Campbell and Mrs Crnogorcevic 

 

Sport Report 

 

What a huge term it has been for sports enthusiasts and their families. Unfortunately, the weather has had a significant impact on the 

completion of many Round 1 and 2 games for teams involved in South Coast Knockouts – including Tennis, Boys U15 and Open Cricket, 

AFL, Rugby League, League Tag, Open Touch, and even Oz Tag Gala days have all been impacted.   

For those who have been able to participate, we congratulate you on your desire to be involved and represent this school, the Zone and 

south coast.  

 

Girls Cricket 

Following her participation in the NSW CHS Championships as captain of the South Coast Team, India Bellhouse was selected in the NSW 

Seconds team to compete against NSWCCC, NSWCIS and NSW CHS first team. The opportunity to compete with and against the best 

players across all NSW Schools and to be included as one of these players is a fantastic achievement. Congratulations India. 

 

Boys CHS Cricket 

The wet weather has not assisted in players being able to display their talents across an even playing field. However, Mitchell 

Constantinou is one of our students selected for the South Coast Open boys cricket squad. The final selection for this team will take place 

in Term 3. Mitchell was identified as a player worthy of consideration for the NSW CHS Team. The identified players from across NSW 

were meant to trial for the final team selection only to be cancelled because of the wet weather. Although Mitchell was not in the final 

12 players selected, to be considered for this team is a credit to him and all the hours of training and playing he dedicates to his sport.  
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Zone and South Coast Girls Netball 

Netball is an extremely popular and highly competitive sport on the South Coast. The netball convener usually has about 80 girls trialling 

for this team, and only 10 are selected. This year girls were required to trial for their Zone and then trail and play in this team against 

other zones around the South Coast. Following this first trial, both Chloe Dropulic and Zali Hodges, both Year 9 students, made the Zone 

team. Considering these teams usually only comprise Year 11 and 12 students, this is an impressive achievement. From this team, the 

girls trialled for South Coast, and teams of possible and probable’s have been selected to further trial before one south coast team is 

confirmed. Congratulations to Zali Hodges for making this next level, and we wish you well for the final selections for the Open Girls South 

Coast Team.  

 

South Coast Boys Hockey 

The South Coast Boys Hockey team were state champions in 2021, and Darcey Kast was selected as a shadow reserve for this team. This 

year, Darcey has made the South Coast Open team compete in the CHS State Championships in Newcastle in May, Term 2. Congratulations 

Darcey. You have trialled every year and truly deserve your selection.  

 

South Coast Open Boys and Girls Touch Football 

Despite the opportunity to play many other similar sports, touch football remains popular at Warilla HS. The students who made the U15 

boys and girls South Coast Touch teams from Warilla had a wonderful experience at the CHS State Championships in Tomaree. The 

experiences will be a valuable asset for our school teams in the zone and south coast school championships next term. 

Warilla High School had 4 girls and 5 boy’s trials for the Open South Coast teams in Goulburn in early March. The students enjoyed 

travelling to a country venue where there were blue skies and the fields were green and dry. Congratulations to Madison Hemopo and 

Indie Bostock for making the girl's team. As well Zacc Lewis and Cooper Deegan for their selection in the boys’ team. The boys will travel 

to Wagga Wagga for the state championships, and the girls will compete at Milperra. Well done to these students, all those who were 

trialled and the parents who drove these students to Goulburn for the day. 

 

South Coast Boys U15 AFL Trials 

These trials had been postponed twice before the day could finally go-ahead for 5 of our boys who travelled to Batemans Bay for the 

opportunity to make the South Coast Team. Congratulations to all the boys – Jarryd White, Jack Thompson, Noah McWilliams, Oscar 

Cuthbert, Jack Bailey and Tyson Richards. They all love their AFL and are a great group of students. Jack Thompson and Jarryd White were 

successful in gaining selection for this team, which will compete in the CHS State Championships in Wollongong in early May. This is the 

first time we have had students from this school make this team in several years.  

 

Greater Sydney Girls U15 AFL Trials 

Telaya Blacksmith was successful in making this team last year, and she has done it again. A Richmond supporter through and through 

and a wonderful athlete. Congratulations Telaya. We wish you all the best for the CHS State Championships played in Albury in May next 

term.  

 

South Coast U16 and Open Boys Rugby Union Trials 

This is another trial that has been postponed so many times because of wet weather and COVID issues. However, it finally went ahead, 

and it was held on a very wet and windy day at Lake Illawarra HS. 

Mase Hillcoat and Riley Plekan were selected for the U16 South Coast team, while Clay Marland and Zacc Lewis are off to Coffs Harbour 

as part of the Open South Coast Team that will contest the CHS State Championships early Term 2.  

 

 



 Issue 2 – Term 1 – Week 11 8 April 2022 

 

 
Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion     Page 10 

 

South Coast Boys and Girls Football Trials 

Thank goodness for artificial surfaces because this facility at Kembla Grange has been required for our school to be able to compete in 

the South Coast Trials and for the South Coast school knockout competitions to go ahead.  

Edvard Grujevski, Cassander Grujevski and Jake Charlston were all successful in gaining selection in the South Coast team that will contest 

the state championships in Bathurst in mid-May – hopefully before the cold weather sets in. Unfortunately, Edvard has since ruptured 

his ACL, and we are devastated for him and wish him a speedy and full recovery.        

Caitlin Russell has again been selected for the girl's South Coast Football team. This team were a runner in the state championships last 

year, and we wish Caitlin well for the competition to be also held in Bathurst. 

 

South Coast Lawn Bowls 

2021 was the first year in a long time that Warilla HS had no students representing Lawn Bowls. This year we are back!!! Brother and 

sister combination of Daniel Davies (Yr 12) and Zoe Davies (Yr 7) competed in the singles and pairs. Daniel is the South Coast Singles 

Champion. He and Zoe have both made the South Coast team. What a proud parent moment to have two siblings make the team – Daniel 

in his final year of schooling and Zoe just starting. Well done to the Davies family. Congratulations also to Joshua Kidd, who competed in 

his first South Coast Lawn Bowls school event.  

 

South Coast Basketball Trials Boys and Girls 

Congratulations to Charlotte Giles, who has again made the South Coast Open Basketball team that will compete in the CHS State 

Championships in Tamworth at the end of April. Only in Year 10, Charlotte continue to impress at this level, and we wish her continued 

success.  

Congratulations also to our school’s most notable basketball player Jayziah Eyles. He is rarely seen without a basketball in his hands and 

has been named as a shadow reserve for the South Coast Open boys basketball team. He may not travel away with the team but has the 

opportunity to train with the side and further improve his skills.  

 

South Coast Swimming Championships 

Our school can boast another successful season, with Warilla HS again being a standout at both Southern Illawarra Zone and South Coast 

level.  

Following the Southern Zone Championships, Warilla HS is the number one school in the Zone. As well, the following Zone age champions 

have been announced: 

12 Yr Girls eq Peyton Willis and Tylah Richards 17 girls age champion 

Campbell Thompson 12 year boys, Kobe Sims 13 years, Cooper Walsh 14 years (Mack Elliott 2nd, Jack Thompson 3rd), Lucas Krstevski 15 

years (Leivi Willis 2nd, Storm Balmain 3rd), Jackson Walsh 17 year age champion. Angel Jones multi-class overall performer.  

5 new records were set. CONGRATULATIONS to our new RECORD holders:  

• Warilla Boys Medley Relay - Warilla 2:17.13 (beating the record they set last year by just under a second).  Our medley relay 
team of Kynan Burke (Back), Harrison Ditton (Br), Jackson Walsh (Butt) and Jackson Blake (Fr) 

• Angel Jones (Warilla) Multi-Class 16-19 yrs 50m Freestyle 37.50  

• Angel Jones (Warilla) Multi-Class 16-19 yrs 50m Backstroke 47.49  

• Angel Jones (Warilla) Multi-Class 16-19 yrs 50m Breaststroke 58.53  

We had 47 students compete at Zone, and of those 47, 42 qualified for South Coast Championships. 

Following the South Coast swimming championships, Warilla HS was second to Woonona HS in the school team's events – all results 

combined. Our boys’ team were the number 1 team on the South Coast. Their combined points of 334 were significant, with the next 

closest schools Nowra and Bulli on 122 points.  
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Congratulations to everyone who competed. 

The next level is NSW CHS Championships. Unfortunately, this year the championships clashed with the junior Australian Surfing Titles. 

We know the competitors would have competed if possible, such as the nature of their desire to participate. 22 of our students qualified 

to compete at the state championships, including 6 relay teams. A huge thank you to Eli Wrigglesworth and his family for allowing him to 

compete in the 6 x 50 all age relay team at the last moment so this team could compete.  

The state results will be published in next term’s newsletter as results are confirmed.  

 

Not School Sport but How Good is This 

We had so many of our students from Warilla High School competing at the Aussie 

Surfing Nationals at the Gold Coast with some outstanding results. These surfing 

competitors also make up a strong percentage of our swimming team, and we are 

very proud of all their efforts. 

Storm Balmain, Cooper Walsh and Lucas Krstevski were successful in winning gold in 

the board relay in a very exciting finish.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Telaya Blacksmith 

AFL trials during the week, athletics last weekend. Following the NSW State Athletics 

championships held last month, Telaya is the 100m, 200, 400 and Long Jump U17 

champion competing in T20 class. She set a new U17 and U20 200m records with her 

time of 27.62 secs. 

Last weekend, Telaya was competing in Sydney at the National Athletics 

Championships and came away with gold in 200m, silver in the long jump, 100 and 

400m events. Fantastic. We are so proud of you Telaya, and love hearing of your 

successes. 

 

 

 

Jynaya Dos Santos 

Although the Dos Santos family have moved to Westfields Sports HS in Sydney to 

further their Football opportunities, the family keeps in contact and has a love of 

Warilla HS. Jynaya has ticked another of her goals off, making the Young Matilda’s 

team that played in Canberra against New Zealand. This is an U20’s team, and Jynaya will only be turning 17. Playing as a forward in a 

two-match competition, we congratulate Jynaya and wish her every success.  
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Important dates for Term 2 

Check the NSW South Coast School Sports Calendar for important information regarding trials and championships. 

 

The School Cross Country will be held at Killalea first Thursday back Term 2. 

From there, the top 10 students per age-group – boys and girls separate will be invited to compete at the Southern Illawarra Zone Cross 

Country at Dapto – Kembla Joggers Venue on Wednesday, May 18. (Week 4) 

South Coast Cross Country Cambewarra Friday, June 10. 

School Athletics: Friday, May 20. Myimbarr (Week 4) 

Southern Illawarra Zone Athletics: Tuesday 14th June (Week 8) 

 

Have a well-deserved holiday, everyone. 

Mrs Clune 

 

HSC Disability Support Provisions 

NESA provides support for students with disability, allowing them to access the HSC exams and demonstrate learning. Provisions aim to 

ensure that a student with a disability can read the exam questions and communicate their responses to the markers 

Applications to NESA to use disability support provisions for the HSC generally close for this year Friday 8 th April, 2022 ( conclusion of 

Term 1). NESA will consider applications lodged after this date. 

For example, disability provisions address students’ exam needs related to learning, medical, mental health, vision or hearing disabilities. 

 For example, students with a: 

▪ learning disability may use reader or writer 

▪ a medical disability may access toilet breaks or use adapted furniture 

▪ vision disability may use braille or large-print papers 

▪ a hearing disability may use an oral or sign interpreter. 

Applications to NESA are lodged by Warilla High School on behalf of the student. 

Provisions are not granted solely on the basis of a diagnosis but are also determined on the basis of functional evidence. Each application 

is considered separately to ensure the provisions granted to match the needs of each student. 

If you would like to find out more about disability support provisions and the application process, contact Ros Gaynor Learning and 

Support Teacher. 
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Careers Snapshot  

Year 8 have begun their introduction to careers education during guidance lessons. Students will be working on career interests and 

personality activities. They will have a complete resume in preparation for their first part-time job.  

CONNECTING WITH CAREERS 

       www.warillahighcareers.com                 Warilla High School Careers 

A group of Year 9 girls recently had the opportunity to attend ‘Dress for Success program. This program is designed to empower 

participants with the practical tools and strategies to help them find employment. They gained confidence, clarity and inspiration within 

a safe and supportive environment to take control of their employment journey.  

  

Year 10 have completed their “Ready to Work” course. With COVID restrictions lifting, it is now a great opportunity to engage in some 

work experience. This could lead to many positive experiences including a part-time job, skills to strengthen university applications, 

apprenticeship or an SBAT. School-based apprenticeships and traineeships (SBATs) allow senior high school students to commence an 

apprenticeship or traineeship while at school. School-based apprentices undertake the first stage of their apprenticeship training before 

the end of the HSC year. School-based trainees complete their traineeship by the end of their HSC year. SBATs work part-time. Both the 

on-the-job and off-the-job training undertaken by school-based apprentices/trainees contributes to their HSC. 

Congratulations to the 27 students in year 12 who were successful in their applications to the University of Wollongong’s Future Me 

program. 

 

 

http://www.warillahighcareers.com/
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Benefits of the Future Me Program 

o More than 20 hours of free Year 12 and beyond skills development under the guidance of our In2Uni mentors who have 

achieved a Band 5 or higher in one or more HSC subjects. 

o Students who successfully complete the Year 12 Future Me program will be eligible for a guaranteed interview or offer 

through the Early Admission program at either the University of Wollongong or UOW College (UOWC). Offers/interviews 

may be for a course determined by UOW/UOWC, depending on academic performance. This may not be for the course 

that is listed in your Early Admissions application. All Early Admission offers are conditional on students being awarded 

the HSC/IB or equivalent. 

o Face-to-face and online subject resources to assist with the HSC. 

o Assistance completing your post-school admissions and UAC online applications. 

o Mentoring to explore post-high school options, including higher education and pathways options based on your Year 

12 academic performance. 

o Year 12 Super Study Day - to prepare you for your HSC exams and transitioning from high school to what comes next. 

 

 

 



 Issue 2 – Term 1 – Week 11 8 April 2022 

 

 
Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion     Page 15 

 

 



 Issue 2 – Term 1 – Week 11 8 April 2022 

 

 
Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion     Page 16 

 



 Issue 2 – Term 1 – Week 11 8 April 2022 

 

 
Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion     Page 17 

 



 Issue 2 – Term 1 – Week 11 8 April 2022 

 

 
Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion     Page 18 

 



 Issue 2 – Term 1 – Week 11 8 April 2022 

 

 
Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion     Page 19 

 

 

 



 Issue 2 – Term 1 – Week 11 8 April 2022 

 

 
Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion     Page 20 

 

 



 Issue 2 – Term 1 – Week 11 8 April 2022 

 

 
Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion     Page 21 

 

 



 Issue 2 – Term 1 – Week 11 8 April 2022 

 

 
Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion     Page 22 

 

 



 Issue 2 – Term 1 – Week 11 8 April 2022 

 

 
Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion     Page 23 

 

 



 Issue 2 – Term 1 – Week 11 8 April 2022 

 

 
Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion     Page 24 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Warilla High School 

Keross Ave, Barrack Heights, NSW, 2528 

PH: 02 4296 3055 | Fax: 02 4257 1825 

 

warilla-h.school (@) det.nsw.edu.au 

Web: https://warilla-h.schools.nsw.gov.au 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh 

Sentral: https://web1.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal2 

https://warilla-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh
https://web1.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal

